St. John the Baptist
Catholic Primary School

) We will prepare the way by loving, living and learning with the Lord

Newsletter
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“Go throughout the whole world and preach the Gospel 1o all people”  WMark 16:15

GOD
WHO
SPEAKS

This half term’s virtues are: Friday 15.07.22

Attentive and Discerning

Class Teachers for Next Year

I'm sure all of our children are excited to find out who their class teacher will be for next year. Please see
the table below to find out:

Year Group Class Teacher/s Classroom Support

Nursery Mrs Dolphin Miss Cherry

Reception Miss Kelly Mrs Molyneux / Mrs O’Kelly

Year One Mrs Patterson Mrs Worth

Year Two Miss Breslin Mrs Hastings

Year Three Miss Jackson Mrs Banks /Miss Thompson am

Year Four Mrs Dixon/Mrs Turner Miss Thompson pm
Year Five Miss Morton Mrs Ward

Year Six Mr Craggs Miss Lowe

Mrs Day will be supporting across a number of year groups.

Church Celebrations

It was celebrations all round in church earlier today, ‘
Father Michael baptised Ava D from Year 1 in what was a @ i
beautiful ceremony, witnessed

by friends and family.

Also in church today, Year 3 children received their

proud.
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CIass Activities - KS2

Year 3 produced their very on book mark for the reading challenge over the summer
holidays. They will be trying to read as much as they can and will write a list of
everything they have read, ready for September.

Year 4 have been keeping busy this week, despite the
hot weather! We took part in Sports Day on
Wednesday, showing perseverance and

determination during every event. On Thursday, we
went to enjoy a morning at the park thanks to some

of our classmates buying it from the ‘Class Shop’. We &=
had great fun! We also had the chance to take part in § :
a workshop run by the Eden Project. We learnt about ;
actions we can take in order to protect our world.

What a busy week we have had! Below are quotes

from children about what they thought of the Eden
Project workshop.

"I thought it was a fun lesson. It taught me about new ways to help the planet." Samuel
"I liked the lesson because it shared ways to help the planet and gave me new ideas." Aurora
"It was really cool seeing the rainforest area. It looked really fun. I'd like to go there." William

"I thought it was very interesting. My favourite part was when the lady gave us advice on how to shop."
Olivia

In Year 5 we have been busy. During Learning
week, we performed poetry to the class and
" enjoyed playing instruments to "The Fresh Prince".

We also performed excellently on ukuleles to Year

6 thanks to the support from Mrs Roe. A few were
selected to compete against Y6 children at the athletics
tournament in Solihull. For the art day we designed and painted
Kandinsky style patterns and then this week we designed a street
as part of a Maths challenge.

Year 6 had a blast during their visit to Alton Towers
Making even more special memories to take away
with them when they leave us next week.
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Dates for your Diary

Thursday 21st July 2022
3.15pm - Break up for Summer holiday
Wednesday 7th September 2022
8.55am - Children return to school

Inset days 2022 - 2023
Monday 5th September 2022
Tuesday 6th September 2022

Tuesday 3rd January 2023
Monday 27th February 2023
Monday 5th June 2023

You amay mwant to shaore photos ;m
soar Suuner holidaiys.
Rememher to think .ahout which photos
are appropricte o share and who iyou
share them with.
Photos can hold personal inpormation
s0 check bhefore you share.

# reyoushare (/
\ #isthisappropriate %

- Sports Star of the Week

\é This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Nikolaj J in year 3 for great running
‘ during Sports Day.

After School Club Arrangements - last day of term

A reminder that there will be no after school club on the last day of term, please ensure your
child is collected at the usual time of 3.15pm.
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SEND 0-25 Service ¢ /B § Education &/, METROPOLITAN
Specialist Inclusion Support . L& Trust #5 e BOROUGH COUNCIL
Service

Autism Team

Children’s Services and Skills - = — 105§
Directorate # . § Autism - E”x )1 9 l! AU l! ] W
Partner

SISS Autism Team Parent Workshops - Understanding my child’s autism.

Can | book a place?

¢ My child has a diagnosis of autism.
e My child is in a Solihull school or nursery setting.
e | can commit to attending all sessions

If yes to all the above points, please contact Mrs Drust (SENDCO) to book a place.
When will the workshops run?
Autumn Term 2022

Microsoft Teams 9.30am -12pm Face to Face 9.30am — 2.45pm
At Sans Souci

11.11.22 21.11.22
18.11.22 28.11.22
25.11.22
02.12.22

All together on Teams: 9.12.22

91-.. Premier

Education

FREE SOLIHULL SUMMER HOLIDAY CAMP

We are offering 2 weeks free holiday club provision at our Windy Arbor camp providing
children with the opportunity to experience some great new activities. All Free School
Meal (FSM) eligible children, who attend a school in Solihull, will have received a letter
which shows proof of entitlement to this free camp.

Where: Windy Arbor Primary School, Woodlands Way, B37 6RN

Time: 10am — 2pm

Price: Free to all FSM children

What: From Arts and Crafts to Dodgeball, kite making to Archery, Football to Dance we
have plenty of activities in store for everyone!

Who: Reception - Year 6 (ages 5-11)

When: Mon 8th - Fri 19th August (10 days)

Book online here: https:

Additional information: lunches are provided by us so only a water bottle, appropriate
clothing and lots of energy required!
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SOLIHULL Tips to keep your child safe in the sun

SO

Encourage your child to play in the shade - for example, under trees - especially
between 11am and 3pm, when the sun is at its strongest.

Cover exposed parts of your child's skin with sunscreen, even on cloudy or overcast
days. Use one that has a sun protection factor (SPF) of 30 or higher and protects
against UVA and UVB. Apply sunscreen to areas not protected by clothing, such as
the face, ears, feet and backs of hands.

Be especially careful to protect your child's shoulders and the back of their neck
when they're playing, as these are the most common areas for sunburn.

Cover your child up in loose cotton clothes, such as an oversized T-shirt with sleeves.

Get your child to wear a floppy hat with a wide brim that shades their face, ears and
neck.

Protect your child's eyes with sunglasses that meet the British Standard (BSEN
1836:2005) and carry the CE mark - check the label.

If your child is swimming, use a water-resistant sunscreen of factor 15 or above.
Sunscreen should be reapplied straight after you have been in water - even if it's
"water resistant" - and after tfowel drying, sweating or when it may have rubbed of f

Don't forget to encourage your child to drink plenty of water throughout the day.

You can contact your school nurse in many ways:;

Phone us on 0121 726 6754

Parent text messaging service on 07480 635 496

Chat health (age 11 - 19 years) confidential text messaging service on 07520 615
730

South Warwnckshlre (o Q\Q \V

NHS Foundation Trust safe, effective, compassionate, trusted

Our Pope's Prayer Intentions

K The Elderly

f We pray for the elderly, who represent the roots and memory of a
people. May their experience and wisdom help young people to look towards
the future with hope and responsibility.
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Summer Holiday Activities

These activities are open for all children aged 5 — 11 (for our Multi-Sports and Activity camps) and aged 3 —
5 (for our EYFS club). We have funding to offer free places to children of families in receipt of benefits
relating to Free School meals via the Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) funding. Further details can be

found on our website — www.centraleducation.co.uk

NG o %
L Yk 4 Ly !’,{5

CENTRAL CENTRAL
EDUCATI*N , - EDUCATI#N

""“'s".."....,""":r':l Early Years clubp | Summer camps

eplore
£22.50 A DAY - BLOCK BOOKING DISCOUNT APPLIES AL ““:;;;‘:::::;‘;‘::;f;:‘;:{ BERLIES
6
10% nlsco“m ron sxnu"cs* w PLACES AVAILABLE TO FAMILIES IN RECEIPT OF BENEFITS RELATING TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS
w friends and stay
uring that all
ch day.

Our EYFS holiday clubs follow the EYFS framework to ensure children are accessing stimulating,

fun activities to engage in and learn at their own pace. Our team will include lots of play using ©Our Multi-Sport & Activity camps are a great way for children to make
imagination and exploring the physical environment, activities such as cooking, painting and active during the holidays. Each day is packed full of fun, with our tea
children have the chance to experience different sports and gar

craft, and free choice activities like LEGO and role play.
OPEN TO CHILDREN AGED 3 -5 OPEN TO CHILDREN AGED5-T com—C

nded pro
® Hollywood Primary, B g nfants, B0 2PX
® Peterbrook Primary School, B90 1HR @ Brownmead Academy, B34 6SS
® Burman Infan ingshurst Primary, B37 68N

FOR ANY ENQUIRIES PLEASE CONTACT US ON 07865 482 518 OR EMAIL US AT OFFICE@CENTRALEDUCATION.CO.UK
B deraits.

Mapac - Uniform delivery deadline

/ mapac = Please pass this on to your parents e

PLEASE ASK PARENTS TO

ORDER BEFORE 31ST JULY TO
AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT!

Please note: This date applies to schools returning 1st September.
Parents of schools with earlier return dates will need to order sooner.

We do everything we can to get orders out quickly but
please be aware we receive huge quantities of
orders between July & September which can lead to
delays in dispatch and delivery.

This message is particularly important for NEW
STARTERS, as they have no existing uniform to wear!

Thank you for helping us
to deliver this message!

www.mapac.com/education/parents

2 Htra-cki‘r;g'@ map'ac.‘net :

nail customerservices @ mapac.net

\ Our Lady and All Saints

} Catholic Multi Academy Company



https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/AIpaCk2o1UkDLQNHVFCc0?domain=centraleducation.co.uk
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ESUIT™ This week’s virtues awards were given to

Johnathan D Nursery
Abbasyn H Reception
Larcon-Jon B-H Year 1
Fimidaraire A-P Year 2
Malala H Year 3
Emilia K-D Year 4
Ryah McN Year 5

For being and Attentive and Discerning

Attendance

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest attendance was
Year 6 with 96.6%. Well done!

Ready to learn Award

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Nursery, Reception and Year 3.

_Birthdays

Happy birthday this week to: Amelia M, Khianna D, Evengeline F, Jamie K,
Demi-Leigh S and Luca M.
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Our fabulous tweets continuelll Have a look at some of our most recent

tweets! Please don't forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting
us @SJBsolihull

St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8
Summer Art Day here we come! Year 2 started with a dot.....
@ St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8

¥ Pinned Tweet Summer Art Day here we come! Year 3 started with a dot..... A NissionWeek #AlISaintsChildrensCharter

St John the Baptist @JBsolihull - Jul 17, 2020

If your child will be 3 before September we have space's available in our
Nursery for mornings only or all day (if you qualify for 30 hours). Please get
in touch if you'd ike more information.

St John the Baptist @S)Bsolihull - Jul 8
St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8 Summer Art Day here we come! EYFS started with a dot.....
Summer Art Day here we come! Year 1 started with a dot.....

sionWeek #AllSaintsChildrensCharter
ChildrensCharter

St John the Baptist @S)Bsolihull - Jul 8
Summer Art Day here we come! EYFS started with a dot.....

eek #AlISaintsChildrensChartes

St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8
For Summer Art Day Y5 have looked at inspirational work by Kandinsky and
created their own versions.

#S)BWeAreArtists i ek #SJBAlISaintsChildrensCharter
@OurLadyandAlIS1

St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8

Year 5 have been "Risk Takers". We have worked on performance poems
with a partner and on a whole-class musical performance of Fresh Prince of
Bel-Air using instruments and rapping. We have been litter picking for an
act of service. #MissionWeek #S)BAlISaintsChildrensCharter

St John the Baptist @SJBsolihull - Jul 8
Year 2 produced some wonderful pieces of art today &

St John the Baptist @S)Bsolihull - Jul 8

Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their own little Holi festival today f
M ck ;SJB\‘/CA':A"\:IS #SJBAlISaintsChildrensChart

St John the Baptist @S)Bsolihull - Jul 8

For #ArtDay Year 4 have been learning about Romero Britto and have taken
inspiration from his work to create art work around our Children’s Charter.
We can’t wait to share our creations with parents/carers during our Charter
Showcase later. #SJBWe.
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Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Patient God, give us ears to hear, time to be still, courage to stop what we are doing and a willingness to listen
to your words.
In this Sunday’s gospel, we hear that Jesus visits Martha and Mary. Jesus wants us to make him our number

one priority.
Gospel: Luke 10:38-42

As Jesus and his disciples went on their way, he came to a village where a woman named Martha welcomed him in her
home. She had a sister named Mary, who sat down at the feet of the Lord and listened to his teaching. Martha was upset
over all the work she had to do, so she came and said, “Lord, don't you care that my sister has left me to do all the work

,Il

by myself? Tell her to come and help me

The Lord answered her, “Martha, Martha! You are worried and troubled over so many things, but just one is needed.
Mary has chosen the right thing, and it will not be taken away from her.”

Jesus was welcomed into the house of a woman called Martha. Martha had a sister called Mary who was
pleased to see Jesus and immediately sat down to hear him speak. Martha was busy with tasks.

Jesus told Martha that Mary was doing the right thing, by taking time to sit and listen to him. Here we learn
that Jesus is asking us to take time from our busy lives to just be still and to take time to listen.

Spending time quietly can help us sort out our ideas and feelings, we can listen to God who helps us think
things through and we can work out what God is asking us to do next. Quiet time can help us to recognise
Jesus in other people and to see how we can help each other.

This week make some time for God. When you have made some time for God, then make some time for doing
what God asks of us, treating all people with kindness, generosity, love and respect.

Christ our Lord, open our ears to listen to your word in a quiet moment. May we turn to you with helping
hands and hearts ready to love. Amen.

Have a lovely weekend.

I. Gallagher
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